
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

September 3, 2019 Meeting 

Steele Community Room – 4 PM 

Adjourned to the Demeritt Cemetery 

 

Present:  John Woodruff, Jack Carter, Betty Jones, Jan Gendreau 

 Minutes of August 6
th

 minutes were approved. 

 Maple Street Cemetery.  Jack has met with Tim Chicoine, a carpenter, who will install 

the interpretive panel on the shed and do other work according to a plan Jack has 

developed.  He estimated charge for labor will be $500.  Tim will charge the materials at 

lumber yards to the Town.  Committee approved the expenditure.  

John reported that a grave had collapsed and that the highway department has filled in the 

spot. 

Jack reported that he asked Celia about work on the roads and she said the crew is very 

busy and it might be done in the fall, at the earliest. 

There has been a family dispute over the Carey lot.  It will be worked out among the 

family. 

 Hope Cemetery.  Jack has been in touch with Caleb Ainsworth of Ainsworth Associates  

to do brush work.  The highway department will take care of the fallen maple tree limb 

on the Wheelock lot. 

Jan will talk with Peter Plagge at the Congregational Church about keeping the grass 

mowed in the front of the fence. 

 Demeritt Cemetery.  We adjourned to the cemetery to see what condition it is in.  The 

stones are in remarkably good shape considering the lack of maintenance over the years.  

John will ask to have the brush cleared before winter.  We counted 13 stones.  It is 

surrounded by a stone wall.  The neighbor asked about taking down a large tree on his 

property. 

 Meeting adjourned at 5:20 PM   

 

Next meeting – October 1 – 4 PM – Steele Community Room 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jack Carter 


